
From: NYS OCFS FOIL Records Access Center <ocfsny@govqa.us> 
Sent: Tuesday, March 19, 2024 9:27 AM 
To: elena@judgewatch.org 
 
Subject: New Message :: R000061-021224 

 
--- Please respond above this line --- 

 
 

 
 
RE: FOIL Records Request of February 12, 2024, Reference # R000061-021224 

Dear Elena Sassower, 

The NYS Office of Children and Family Services received a FOIL request from you on February 

12, 2024. You requested: 

"Social Services Law §371-B establishes “at least three citizen review panels” to 
“evaluate the extent to which the state and the social services district(s) are 
discharging their child protection responsibilities”. Its ¶2 states, in pertinent part: 
 

“Each citizen review panel shall consist of thirteen members, seven of whom shall be 

appointed by the governor, three of whom shall be appointed by the temporary president 

of the senate, and three of whom shall be appointed by the speaker of the assembly”.  

 

Pursuant to FOIL [Public Officers Law VI], this is to request the following, spanning from 

the 1999 enactment of Social Services Law §371-B to date: 

 

(a) records of appointments of members to the three Citizen Review Panels made by the 

Governor, Temporary Senate President, and Assembly Speaker; 

 

(b) records of requests by members of the Citizen Review Panels to the Governor, 

Temporary Senate President, and Assembly Speaker to fill vacancies; 

 

(c) records of requests from the Office of Children and Family Services to the Governor, 

Temporary Senate President, and Assembly Speaker to fill vacancies; 

 

(d) records reflecting the number of candidate applications for appointment/“letters of 

interest” received by the Governor, Temporary Senate President, and Assembly Speaker to 

fill vacancies – and the applications/“letters of interest”. 

 

Thank you." 



Due to the volume of FOIL requests received by the agency, we require additional time to 

process your request. At this time, please be advised that OCFS is still conducting a diligent 

search for records responsive to your request.  

Office of Children and Family Services estimates it will complete your request and provide a 

response in writing by September 17, 2024. If you have any questions or require additional 

information, please do not hesitate to contact us. 

Sincerely, 

NYS Office of Children and Family Services 

 
To monitor the progress or update this request please log into the FOIL Records Access Center. 

 

 

 

https://u8387778.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=u001.VEsWrlMiJDg0mXafq1mEXVkH5veHA04oEZrLRH3n-2FPQGHHoSt-2FLnmBy49b6DP-2FzXSae53jTBi9QUCqy4nmSsEg-3D-3DzrYu_SS4uKM4skl-2BPcCKxXSyf1U987eRVVngU-2BgWF6LWd52WjQBpRVIdc2NvUzCSK-2FIeRc2DjI5ayHelQ3Q0iq-2BVq-2FVMFAFXkcrsRqnVlaMZLf7cgV4DtGPHLszss3BGEbCBFKUDbbk79EWvpiiSyyCihTWRF9FFaR6giGuUEBal31GnhtczSEHMDkIh7r-2Fr1gOAGlzrP9AxeC9rS8u76rNtF48FAZ03erkrDlD6zDd6zI-2F-2FsOaW-2BpsUHHneM49tlY-2BoyM0XIV1L-2BtwnHzcyUfpV6qlFGNRS8PEWl2iJwyduA2bSa2-2BPOV-2F0rFi4r1htuMTAd9IpGdAYQ26cRWrbDyxYtAHvuYHKgI1K292LtMwjPWsk-3D

